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17th May 2019 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
As we move ever closer to the opening of our new school and the historical closure of the old 
building I wanted to give you all an update on some changes to school dates to ensure that we can 
move smoothly, safely and effectively into the new build. 
 
The school term will now close for students in Years 7 to 10 on Tuesday 16th July to allow staff to 
pack equipment and resources ready to be moved over the summer holidays. The old school will 
then close to all staff and students on Friday 19th July where large boards will be constructed around 
the old site to create a demolition site. The new school will be officially handed over to E-ACT on 
Thursday 1st August 2019. 
 
For Year 11 students who will collect their exam results on Thursday August 22nd this will take place 
in the new school, more details will be provided nearer the time. 
 
The new school academic year starts with two inset days on Monday 2nd September and Tuesday 
3rd September 2019 where staff will be trained in all aspects of the new building and another day 
on Wednesday 4th September to unpack and get ready for our returning students. 
 
Student’s dates for return 
 
Thursday 5th September - 8.30am Year 7 & Year 11 Only 
Friday 6th September – 8.30am Years 7, 8, 10 & 11 
Monday 9th September – 8.30am All Years 
 
It is imperative that as a staff body we are fully prepared and trained in all aspects of Health and 
Safety and the new general routines and procedures of the new school prior to student arrival. 
 
This is an exciting time for the future of Royton & Crompton E-ACT Academy, one which many 
have waited for. In the autumn term, we will be opening the doors and wish to encourage as many 
parents, carers and community members to celebrate our new school during an official opening. 
Again, more details to follow on this nearer the time. 
 
Thank you as always for your continued support. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
 

Mrs A Atkinson 
Headteacher 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


